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June 17, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify a memorandum of agreement regarding the accretion of the Mechanic-Automotive Machinist – HD (Heavy Duty) apprentice job classification into the Joint Crafts Council, International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers, Local 289 (IAM L289) (Appendix B), bargaining unit beginning upon full adoption of this ordinance and in perpetuity, which will enable King County to continue to provide outstanding services to residents using County equipment, maintained by the best trained mechanics in the region.  This agreement covers approximately 29 employees in the Department of Executive Services.

This new classification will allow the County to hire apprentice mechanics beginning in or around the third year of their four year apprenticeships through the IAM L289 apprenticeship program.  They will work alongside journey level Mechanic-Automotive Machinist - HD’s who will assist them to reach journey level, while they maintain vehicles and equipment vital to the completion of public works throughout King County.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
This legislation authorizes the County to create the new classification of Mechanic-Automotive Machinist - HD Apprentice, as well as accept the terms of the IAM L289 Apprenticeship program, and to work in partnership with labor to attract and train long term County employees.

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County:
	● Promotes efficiency by finding young, talented apprentices early in their careers and bringing them into County employment early,
	● Improves customer service by ensuring a steady pool of highly qualified employees, reducing downtime to equipment and vehicles needing service and repairs.

This legislation furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by recruiting and attracting a talented workforce, and partnering and engaging with labor and our staff to create a vibrant and effective workplace.

This agreement was reached as a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents continue to receive timely and quality public works services by utilizing a talented, well trained work force.

I urge your passage of this legislation to support our ongoing efforts to partner with labor, and grow our talented workforce.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations


	
bcc:
	
	Rusty Grable, Business Representative & Organizer, International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers, Local 289
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